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1st–4th grade Pupil Satisfaction Survey Autumn 2020 

 

Oslo City Council has decided to conduct a Student Satisfaction Survey for the oldest 

children in kindergarten and for all first to fourth grade primary school pupils. The aim 

of the survey is to provide the youngest pupils with the opportunity to express their 

feelings about different aspects of the school environment. The survey will provide 

schools with valuable knowledge to assist them in their work in creating a good and 

safe school environment that promotes health, well-being and learning. 

The survey will be conducted at all primary schools with first to fourth grade pupils 

from  

15 October to 15 December 2020.     

 

Survey contents 

The survey contains 20 questions. The questions concern the topics of well-being, 

support from adults at school, friendship and play, as well as involvement. There will 

also be two questions about homework at some selected schools. 

 

Survey implementation 

The survey will be carried out electronically with a visual design and read-aloud 

function adapted to the target group. The pupils will complete the survey on a tablet 

or PC. The school will ensure that pupils can complete the survey independently, 

without assistance from an adult. 

If, in the event of special needs, a pupil is unable to complete the survey 

independently, the school will make provision for the pupil to express his/her feelings 

about well-being in dialogue with the pupil and his/her parents/guardians. 

 

Privacy 

The survey is anonymous. Responses cannot be traced to individual pupils. No reports 

will be made on an individual level. Rambøll Management Consulting administers the 

Pupil Satisfaction Survey on behalf of Oslo Municipality (the data controller). 
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Following data collection, reports will be made on a municipal, school and group/class 

level. The regulations of the Norwegian Directorate of Education and Training 

regarding the anonymization of survey results will be followed. 

 

Consent and participation 

The child’s participation in the survey is voluntary. This means that parents/guardians 

may request that their child does not participate in the survey prior to the start of the 

survey.  

If you do not want your child to participate in the survey, please get in touch with your 

child’s contact teacher by email or the Skolemelding app.  

 

Please confirm this in writing as follows: 

I do not wish (child’s name) in class (class) to participate in the 1st–4th grade Student 

Satisfaction Survey in Autumn 2020. 

 

Deadline: 15.10.20 

 

 

Further information 

For further information about the 1st–4th grade Pupil Satisfaction Survey, as well as 

an overview of the survey questions, please visit Oslo Municipality’s website: 

(https://www.oslo.kommune.no/skole-og-utdanning/elevenes-velferd/). 

 

If you have any questions, please send an email to trivsel1-4@ude.oslo.kommune.no. 

 


